

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION 4
ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER
61 FORSYTH STREET
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-8960

FEB 13 2013

Sheila Holman
Division of Air Quality
North Carolina Department of
Environment and Natural Resources
1641Mail Service Center
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699 - 1641

Dear Ms. Holman:

On February 6, 2013, a letter was sent to Governor Pat McCrory from Gwendolyn Keyes Fleming, Regional Administrator for the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 4, related to the air quality designations for North Carolina for the 2010 revision to the primary National Ambient Air Quality Standards (NAAQS) for sulfur dioxide (SO₂). In that letter, the EPA cited air quality data from 2009 – 2011. We are writing to clarify that, in fact, the EPA reviewed the most recent monitored air quality data for North Carolina and found no violations of the SO₂ NAAQS.

As mentioned in the February 6, 2013, letter, we look forward to a continued dialogue with you and your staff as we work together to implement the 2010 primary SO₂ standard. For additional information regarding initial designations on the SO₂ standard, please visit our website at www.epa.gov/so2designations. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me or Scott Davis of my staff at 404-562-9127.

Sincerely,

Beverly H. Banister

Director

Air, Pesticides and Toxics Management Division

cc: David Brigman

Director, Western North Carolina Air Quality

Don R. Willard
Deputy Director, Mecklenburg County Land Use and
Environmental Services Agency

William M. Barnette Director, Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Department